# September 2025 meeting of the Lancaster Pistol and Rifle Club

#### Officers present were:

Trent Stepp, Jim Tawney, Jeff Williamsen, Dan Turner, Christopher Chisolm, Clarke Lamkins, Frank Vantresca, Brian Cinelli, Paul Kruggel

## Guests applying for membership:

1<sup>st</sup> James Ploof, Jessie Regal 2<sup>nd</sup> Michael Unroe 3<sup>rd</sup>

Voted in as a full member Ken Lytle, 3 meeting requirement waived due to employment status.

#### # Of Members Present - 28

# Secretary's Report

The reading of last month's minutes was waived and approved.

Copies of the minutes are emailed and are on the website.

#### **Treasurer's Report**

Voted on and approved.

Opening Balance	\$ 25,474.37
Expenses	\$ 552.43
Deposits	\$ 365.90
Closing Balance	\$ 25,287.84
Petty Cash	\$ 90.00
Savings/Jr League	\$ 3,108.94

#### Vice President report -

There will be a Work Party Saturday September 13<sup>th</sup> starting at 8AM. The 50-yard rifle bunker will be redone with tires, dirt and new partitions between sections. The 50-foot backstop will be repaired. There will be a dumpster placed to cleanup all the debris from the flood and also any other junk on the ranges. Trimming and other necessary work to be done.

The drain pipe outside the pistol house will be removed as it is full of rock from the flood.

Anyone wishing to get hours instead of the work party can help by arraigning the tool locker in the pistol house. A permanent solution to installing drainage for the ranges is being worked on.

#### **Executive Officer report –**

\$38 was collected from the pop and target sales. Hangers were purchased to raise items off of the floor in the houses to reduce water damage.

During the Work Party 9/13 the water and pop will be available no charge.

#### League Secretary report -

The monthly Bullseye match was held last Saturday 9/6.

The Rimfire league is finished for the year.

The ARA match is set for Saturday 9/20 starting a 9am. NOTE: both ranges will be closed from 9am until 1pm.

#### Technical Officers report -

Cards were mailed out to last month's new members.

Work is progressing on a camera showing the parking lot which will be available on the website.

#### Chief Security & Safety Officer report -

A Safety/Orientation class was given on August 13th.

The Junior league still needs more RSO's for next year's league.

#### Special Events Coordinator -

The picnic is coming up. It will be on September 27th starting at 12pm. All are welcome.

Please contact Clarke Lamkins at <u>pioneers1880@yahoo.com</u> if you are planning to attend, so that we can order the right amount of food.

# **Membership Committee report -**

Ken Lytle was voted into membership.

Tim Nead has accepted to be our new Membership Chairman, he will be assisted by Bill Farrow, Eric Spencer and Tory Kramer.

# **Old Business:**

Hats are still avaliable for \$20

Work is still progressing on cleanup and repair from the flood. Two contractors have been brought in to assess the damage and give quotes on repair.

#### **New Business:**

The election of Officers is at next months meeting. The current Officers have stated that they will continue, however if anyone is interested in running for any position, please contact Trent Stepp so that an announcement can be made before the next meeting.

#### **Member Recognition:**

Thanks again to all the members who helped cleanup after the flood and also those who helped with the removal of the tree on the 50-foot range.

## **Rule Update:**

#### 50/50 Raffle:

Amount = \$66 Winner= Dick Schwab-donated to Youth League

# Lancaster Pistol & Rifle Club Officers for 2025

President - Trent Stepp (614) 578-7350

Vice-President - Jim Tawney (614) 329-8002

Treasurer - Jeff Williamsen (813) 382-2625

Secretary – Dan Turner (740) 964-0046 email: secretary@lprcohio.com

Executive Officer - Bryan Cinelli 412-737-7113

League Secretary - Christopher Chisolm (740) 641-7782

Technical Officer - Paul Kruggel (330) 591-5281

Chief Instructor - Frank Ventresca (614) 837-9791

Special Events - Clarke Lamkins (951) 285-1488

Membership Chairman – Tim Nead (740) 974-4197

NRA #C5851 DCM #24176